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Dear Friends,

Stanley Tate and his employees wish you and your loved ones joy this holiday season and
send their best wishes for a happy, healthy and prosperous New Year. This greeting
continues Mr. Tate's long-standing holiday tradition of making a generous gift to Easter
Seals South Florida in lieu of sending holiday cards to friends and associates.

Like all families, our Easter Seals family has beloved holiday traditions that we look
forward to this time of year. Students with special needs in our Child Development
Center and in our elementary, middle and high school programs for students with Autism
and other disabilities truly look forward to our school’s annual holiday party hosted by
Mr. Tate every December. Our students know that he will present each of them with a
gift specially selected for them and their excitement and joy completely fills the room
during Mr. Tate’s party.

Mr. Tate’s kindness and support for Easter Seals extends throughout the year and truly
makes a difference in our ability to support and strengthen families living with
disabilities in our community. His genuine care for students with special needs is selfless
and a reflection of his commitment to sharing his resources and tatents to help so many in
our community who are less fortunate than most.

I'hope you enjoy many wonderful traditions during this holiday season and am pleased to
invite you to come to see our programs at Easter Seals South Florida so you may see
firsthand the extraordinary programs that are truly life changing for so many special
children.

I wish you and your family many blessings in the New Year.

Warmest regards,

QO

oreen Chant
President/CEQ
(305) 547-4757
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